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Following extensive consultation with coastal councils and the surf lile saving
movement, I have decided to authorise those council-managed reserve trusts to
grant leases to surf lÍfe saving clubs (surf clubs) without the need to seek my
consent.

I enclose the instrument of authorisation, which is provided under the provisions of
s. 1024 of the Crown Lands Act 1989 (the Act) (Ministerial Authorisation).

The Crown Lands Management Review (2015) recommended a range of reforms to
improve the management of Crown land. Of significance to my decision, it identified
the need to cut red tape and eliminate duplication of process in the current Crown
land management system.

The package I am releasing will provide security of tenure for surf life saving clubs
into the future, and allow them to focus on their important role of saving lives on our
beaches. lt will also serve to reduce the costs and red tape involved, for both reserve
trusts and surf clubs, in negotiating tenure for the occupation of Grown land by surf
clubs.

I enclose the following three documents that form the basis of the package:

1. A position statement that is clear about government support for a sustainable
suÉ life saving movement in NSW, and that states the NSW Government's
position on the key issues arising from the use of Crown land by surf clubs.

2. A standard surf life saving club lease for use by council-managed reserve
trusts when they are authorising the use of Crown land by surf clubs.

3. The MinisterialAuthorisation which avoids the need for Council to get
Minister's consent to a surf club lease when they use the standard surf life
saving club lease.

Councils are still able to seek Ministerial consent to grant leases for surf clubs on
Crown reserves under s. 102 of the Act. Any such request will be dealt with by the
Department of Primary lndustries - Lands (DPl Lands) in the usual manner and will
join the queue of consent applications.
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It is important that the conditions contained in the Ministerial Authorisation are strictly
complied with. To assist in this, I encourage you to familiarise yourself with the
provisions of s. 1024 of the Act. Any surf life saving club lease granted by a council-
managed reserve trust has no effec't if it is inconsistent with the Ministerial
Authorisation, unless the Minister has given consent under s. 102 of the Act.

I am pleased to deliver this initiative as a clear indication of the commitment of the
Baird govemment to a strong and sustainable surf life saving movement in NSW and
to its promise to find positive and practical ways to reduce red tape.

Should you wish to discuss this matter further, I have asked David McPherson,
Group Director Regional Services DPI Lands, to be available. Mr McPherson may be
contacted by email at david.mcoherson@crownland.nsw.qov.au or by telephone on
(0214925 4112.

Yours

The Hon Niall Blair tLG
ffiinister for Primary lndustries
ilinister for Lands and Water
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